
                    Happy Christmas to all our Members                     

                    

                                                  
                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

***************************************************************************************************************************** *****                                                            

 

 VANDALISM               

 
Dear members, 

Picking up where we left off last month , I have included the Martinez Bocce Federationõs letter which has 

recently been mailed to:- 

 

Martinez City Council 

Martinez Parks & Recreation Department 

East Bay Regional Park District 

Martinez Police Department 

 

A detailed list of recipients will be included at the end of the letter and we urge you to support your Club and 

the Board of Directors by emailing these recipients and showing your support for this initiative to move forward. 

 

Included with  this News Letter is a presentation which puts our case visually.  

If you are unable to open the Power Point file, there will be a second version available on line at the Martinez 

Bocce Federation Website. 

 

Simply click on the link below, in GREEN, and you will be taken directly to our web site to view the file.  Be 

patient and let the slides load if there is a delay. View in òSlide Showó full screen mode. Clicking each slide will 

advance the presentation. 

 

http://www.martinezboccefederation.com/Fence/PerimeterSecurity_files/frame.htm 
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http://www.martinezboccefederation.com/Fence/PerimeterSecurity_files/frame.htm
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Letter to Officials of  City of Martinez, East Bay Regional Parks District and Martinez Police 

Department.  
 

RE: Effort to Protect the Assets of the Martinez Bocce Federation 

 

To All It May Concern: 

 

Earlier this year, the Board of Directors of the Martinez Bocce Federation attempted to win approval to install a perimeter 

security fence at the Waterfront bocce courts that have been built and are maintained by the Martinez Bocce Federation. 

Approval of this project was denied, due in part to a vocal minority who were against the project and by the Martinez 

Bocce Federation not presenting all the available facts.  

 

Subsequently and in the light of continued vandalism as recent as October and November, the Board of Directors of the 

Martinez Bocce Federation voted unanimously to readdress the issue and once again bring the situation before the City of 

Martinez along with a campaign to inform our members as to exactly what has been occurring.  

 

These recent incidents of vandalism have strengthened our resolve and given us an increased sense of urgency and 

empowerment to once again bring the issue before you.  

 

This is a list of incidents we have encountered, dating back several years and as recent as November 2011: 

 

 2009: Clubhouse destroyed by arsonist. 

 2010: Portable toilet overturned, pouring human waste into court 10.  

 Ongoing problem of picnic tables being removed and relocated to other areas in the park.  

 Horses trampling through flooded courts during the rainy season.  

 A member of the general public taking a bath in a flooded court and then attempting to swim up it.  

 Little League players practicing òHome Plate Slidesó wearing cleats and leaving the courts unplayable. 

 Golfers taking òchipó shots in the courts, leaving them unplayable. 

 Pickup truck driving through and around courts and actually getting stuck in one.  

 2011: Vehicle driving onto the grass area on the marina side of the complex and also into the central divide 

between the courts. 

 2011: Cyclists riding through the courts, leaving them unplayable. This is an ongoing problem. 

 October 2011: A shade canopy completely removed, destroyed and dumped in another area of the park. 

 October 2011: Metal grating removed, from a city maintenance shaft, leaving a 6ft deep hole where someone 

could have been severely injured. 

 November 2011:  Another canopy with supports bent requiring costly repairs.  

 November 2011: Four heavy concrete garbage units overturned, spilling garbage into the courts and 

surrounding areas. 

 November 2011: Also 3 smaller concrete disposal units overturned. 

 Probably the meanest acts of vandalism have been the theft of the brass plates that were attached to the 

òMemorial Benchesó, a few of which were donated by sponsors but the majority of which were donated by 

friends and relatives in memory of lost loved ones. We have now replaced the remaining brass plaques with 

plastic. 

 

Other Federations have experienced their share of vandalism with the ever increasing theft of òmetals,ó in particular copper 

and brass, especially with the escalating price rise in the market place for these commodities and the hurt that people are 

experiencing in this less than vibrant economy that we all find ourselves navigating. 
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In these times of uncertain economic prosperity, this will always occur. However, the wanton òvandalism for the sake of 

vandalismó episodes that we have encountered here at the Waterfront Park bocce courts must be curtailed and a 6ft high 

secure perimeter will go a long way to reducing future occurrences and we firmly believe that it will be a worthwhile and 

necessary tool in this fight.  

 

The Martinez Bocce Federation and its members are simply not prepared to continue to suffer these incidents and their 

costly consequences.  

 

We need perimeter security and we need it now.  

 

Apparently, at least three of the other four clubs in our Contra Costa County Group are in agreement with us on this 

subject.  

  

Concord Bocce Federationõs Newhall Park location has a 4ft perimeter security fence but obviously in the light of 

experience, they opted to erect a 6ft perimeter security fence around their recently constructed, four court Baldwin Park 

complex, in order to protect their community investment. This wonderful addition to their growing communityõs demand 

for more bocce court availability was financed entirely by funds from East Bay Regional Park District, via the òWWó Measure, 

to the tune of $467,000 and at NO cost to their members.  

 

Both Pittsburg and Antioch Bocce Federations employ the preferred 6ft perimeter security height. 

 

Whereas the Crockett Bocce Federation does not have perimeter security per se, it is somewhat unique compared to the 

other 4 Federations. Firstly, it is unincorporated and therefore not directly under any Cityõs jurisdiction. It works closely with 

the Crockett Recreational Department and they often use òSweat Equityó as a means of payment. We fully understand 

exactly what òSweat Equityó entails. Secondly, they have 4 courts in 2 locations, and the geographical positioning of the 2 

facilities tends to discourage vandalism. Two courts are located in an area of high traffic, alongside the Senior Center and 

Tennis Courts and also they have video surveillance cameras in operation. The second pair of courts is located in Rithet 

Park, near to and overlooked by the S&H sugar refinery and only accessible via flights of stairs. 

 

These fences are non-intrusive, pleasing to the eye and some even incorporate plants, shrubs and small trees.  A 

presentation is in development that will feature these other complexes, demonstrating  that perimeter security is, in fact, the 

norm. We plan to present this to our members, to the City of Martinez and the East Bay Regional Park District.  

 

We have addressed these concerns to our membership via the MBF Monthly Newsletter and will continue to do so.  

 

The Board of Directors of the Martinez Bocce Federation comes to you in a united effort to win your support for this much 

needed project.  

 

Letõs work together to protect the largest bocce club in the United States, continue to improve its facilities in keeping with 

its stature in the òBocce Communityó and hold it viable for the generations to come! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Signed on behalf of:- 

Commissioner Gene Rittburg & the Board of Directors 

Martinez Bocce Federation 
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Your Board of Directorõs believe this path is the correct one to take and its benefits will be realized for 

generations to come. 

 

 

We urge you to support us in this campaign by clicking on the òOrangeó email links below and voice your 

support. 

 

There are 9 emails addresses listed and the influence of each of these òKey Public Figuresó will be of the upmost 

importance in any future decisions. 

Let them know that there is a swelling of support for this issue from within the membership of your club and it 

will enable us to reverse decisions of recent meetings. 

 

 

                                                                                                             
 

 

Please donõt be complacent and think that your òVoteó will not count. Every email sent will show that there is 

support for the project from within the membership and that you care strongly about your club. 

 

If there are members of your team who do not have an email address, please ask them to ówrite inó and show 

that they are in agreement in wanting to secure their òWaterfront Bocce Court Locationó and the future of our 

club for the generations to come.  

 

SNAIL MAIL:            to  the addresses listed below                               .  

 

 

                                                                                             

                          

 

 

 

City of Martinez  

Parks & Recreation Dept.  

Mitch Austin  

525 Henrietta St  

Martinez , Ca.  94553 

  

East Bay Regional Park District  

General Manager  

Robert E Doyle  

 2950 Peralta Oaks Ct  

Oakland Ca. 94605  
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Five Member City Council of Martinez  
 

 

Rob Schroder - Mayor  

Elected November 2002 

Present Term Expires 

November 2014 

Councilmember Nov. 1996 

- Oct. 2002 

925-372-3501 

 

rschroder@cityofmartinez.org 
 

Mark Ross - 

Councilmember  

Elected November 1996 

Present Term Expires 

November 2012 

925-372-3544 

 

mross@cityofmartinez.org 
 

Lara DeLaney 

Councilmember  

Elected November 2002 

Present Term Expires 

November 2014 

925-372-3542 

 

ldelaney@cityofmartinez.org 
 

Janet Kennedy - Vice 

Mayor  

Appointed December 2002  

Elected November 2004 

Present Term Expires 

November 2012 

925-372-3543 

 

jkennedy@cityofmartinez.org 
 

Michael Menesini ð

 Councilmember  

Elected November 2006 

Present Term Expires 

November 2014 

925-372-3541 

 

mmenesini@cityofmartinez.org 
 

 

 

Parks & Recreation Department.  

 

Mitch Austin  

                                                                                            

maustin@cityofmartinez.org

East Bay Regional Parks District.  
 

General Manager Robert E Doyle : 
bdoyle@ebparks.org  

 

 

                                                                                                       

  
 

                                                     7th Ward director Ted Radke: 
                                         Tradke@ebparks.org                                                                        

No Photo 

Available 

mailto:mross@cityofmartinez.org
mailto:ldelaney@cityofmartinez.org
mailto:jkennedy@cityofmartinez.org
mailto:mmenesini@cityofmartinez.org


                    Happy Christmas to all our Members                     

 

              Gary D. Peterson,  

 

                  Chief of Police. 

 
 

                           gpeterson@cityofmartinez.org  

 

                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 

 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martinez Bocce Federation  

 

Wish you a very  

Happy Christmas  
 

Thank you all for your support  

                                                                                                                                                                       



                    Happy Christmas to all our Members                     

Home Court Advantage  
 
This monthõs òHome Court Advantageó was built by Bryan 

Mero back in 2003. His team òBocce Bumsó play on 

Fridayõs in our Martinez League. 

Bryan runs and owns the website iBocce.com and is the 

Webmaster for the Martinez Bocce Federation.  

 

Visit his web site at:- 

 http://www.ibocce.com/  

 

 
Here is one of the before pictures. Bryan had huge help 

from his brother -in-law! He used stakes, string and a 

string level. The area is 10'x60' and the frame is made 

from pressure treated 4x4 posts. Luckily he had a pile of 

left over red lava rock (from the previous owners) to use 

for fill on the low spots.  

 

 
 

 

Here is a before and after picture. The before (on the left) 

is the opposite view from the picture above. The frame is 

not complete and it needs to be rolled.  

The after (on the right) is the result of using a roller and 

scraping away the high spots and filling i n the low spots, 

with one more post to attach and anchor.  

 

 

The local Feed and Grain store was the source for the 

bags of crushed oyster shell (50lb bags). Bryan limited 

himself to one bag per 10ft of court. That seemed to 

work out perfectly.  

 

 

 
 

Total Cost:  

Wood, stakes, brackets $210 

Lawn Roller $80 

Masonry Sand $160 

Cement Rake $50 

Utility Sand $35 

100ft Hose $15 

Crushed Oyster Shells $45 

Final: $595 (year 2003 dollars) 

 

 

 
Bryan watering his court in July 2009 

http://www.ibocce.com/
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Local Clubs in the News  
 

Recently, while talking with the gang during a morning 

bocce session of the òMartinez Morning Mafiaó, the 

subject came up of a Sports Bar in Walnut Creek that was 

in the process of installing a couple of bocce courts. 

Intrigued by the possibility of a loca l indoor bocce facility 

I proceeded to locate the bar and after a couple of phone 

calls tracked it down to Masses Sports Bar & Grill at 2721 

North Main Street in Walnut Creek. 

Spoke to a charming young lady there and asked if I 

could pay a visit and interview the owner with a view to 

getting some information on this new enterprise.   

 

 
 

The only other local indoor venues that I am aware of are 

the 2 locations at Campo Di Bocce in Livermore & Los 

Gatos. 

 

 

 

About 30 minutes later Iõm warmly greeted by owner 

Maury Paden and his son Eric. His wife Christine and his 

daughter Melissa are also part of the òTeamó running the 

show. 

 

Well sure enough, the first of 2 courts was well under way 

to completion.  

 

I decided to get a little bit of the history of Masses so 

asked Maury to fill me in.  

 

Masses opened its doors in the mid 90õs and has been 

established there for 18 years now. Originally catering to 

the òPooló fraternity, they installed many tables and built 

up the business from there. As with many ventures and 

trends the òPooló popularity had began to wane over the 

past several years so Maury & the family were looking to 

new ways to get people through the doors.  

I donõt know where the idea came from but I know one of 

his bartenders, Ken, plays bocce on Tuesday evenings in 

Martinez for ò8 The Hard Wayó, so no doubt bocce talk is 

part of the sports language in that bar. He is also friendly 

with a member of the Clayton Bocce Club and no doubt 

many others in or around the bocce scene in this part of 

California. 

 

 
 

I was there around lunchtime and noticed that you 

couldnõt park your car as all the spaces were filled.  I canõt 

vouch for the quality of the food but Maury was very 

proud of his reputation and informed me that his 

husband & wife òChef Teamó had been with him for 17 

years and if the lack of car parking space was anything to 

go by, the food must have been pretty good.  The place 

was very busy.  
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So getting back to the bocce, Masses are building 2 

courts. The first one as you will see from the photos is 

well under way and nearing completion. They were to put 

a 3
rd

 layer to the surface on the Friday after Thanksgiving 

with a 4
th

 and maybe òFinal Layeró the following Monday. 

They will test out the surface on Tuesday morning and if 

necessary lay a further layer, or until it òWorksó. 

 

 

They hope to have the first court up and running by the 

first week in December and will be working to establish a 

League system starting in the New Year. They didnõt say 

actually when, but construction on the other court will 

follow shortly as I know they have the momentum to get 

this project up and running as soon as possible. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

As you will see from the photos , the first court is almost 

complete. After they have laid the final surface coat they 

will install the wooden side boards and the removable 

wheelchair access panels. Yes, there are 4 wheelchair 

access points, 2 at each end. Iõm assuming that these 

access points will also be used by all players to enter & 

exit the court. 

 

Inside dimensions are approximately 60ft  X 8ft . 

 

                                  

 
 

 

They have built tables along the length of the court so 

people can take advantage of the food and liquid 

refreshments on offer at Masses.  

Apart from the pool tables there are numerous TVõs 

covering all the usual sports and I am pleased to say, also 

European Soccer. 

 

 

Table Tennis is also available and there are private rooms 

with 100ó screens for that special event with your friends. 

 

Masses produce an òEvents Calendaró every month and 

by the look of it are going to be hard pressed to fit the 

Bocce activities into an already busy schedule but Iõm 

sure they will. 

 

They have a web site which is under construction but has 

some available information. 

www.MassesWC.com 

 

If you want to find out more about the upcoming League 

that they intend to run, email Maury Paden at:- 

MassesSportsBar@AOL.com 

 

Iõm sure that this new facility will draw many players from 

the surrounding areas and be especially patronized 

during the long, cold and for some òBocce-lessó winters. 

 

Good luck with your new venture and I feel sure that you 

will find it very well subscribed and maybe get you 

thinking about building courts 3 & 4.  

  

Vic Delpine 

http://www.masseswc.com/
mailto:MassesSportsBar@AOL.com
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ASK THE MEMBERS 

 
At the November Board Meeting the subject of 

òseason end prizesó for the winning teams in 

their respective divisions, was brought up. 

A suggestion was put forward to give òCashó 

prizes or òFree Team Registrationó for the 

following year or some other form o f financial 

reward in preference to the Board of Directors 

deciding what sliding scale of prizes will be 

offered for the current  season and the usual 

comments that inevitably ensue because òyou 

cannot please all of the people all of the timeó. 

Everyone likes òCashó or òFree Team 

Registrationó for the following season, 

 

 OR DO THEY? 

 

Itõs always nice to have something to remind 

you of the year you were successful in the 

Martinez Bocce Federation so maybe a 

compromise between a small replica medal of 

some kind, a pennant banner or a scroll or 

certificate plus a form of cash prize also. 

 

Letõs have your thoughts  & ideas because in the 

end itõs going back to some of YOU, every year. 

 

This Monthõs Italian Lesson 

 Attributed to Nick DiTullio  

 
I JUST LOVE THIS QUOTE 

 

If youõve ever played with any of our Italian 

friends and members, and who hasnõt, you must 

have heard this comment from time to time  

when a lag or a raffa is guided by the hand of 

òGodó and a really lucky result ensures. 

 

The English translation is roughly,  

 

òEven an oak tree makes a lemonó 

 

As with most òspokenó Italian is sounds so 

much more òsexyó in its native tongue.  

 

Hereõs the Italian version for you all to practice. 

 

ñAnche una quercia ha fatto un limoneò 

 

 

 
 

Hang in There  
 

For those of you who are finding it difficult  making it 

through the Fall & Winter periods and suffering from 

òBocce withdrawal symptomsò, just remember that 

Christmas will soon be here and gone. Once the New 

Year hits us itõs only a matter of 5 weeks until February 7
th

 

and the òAnnual Team Registration Dayó. 

All the relevant info will be in the January edition of your 

News Letter so watch out for it. 
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Martinez Bocce Federation 

Goodies 
Last chance before the holidays to 

order some club goodies  

 

Official Club Shirts   
In addition to the official MBF caps being offered we are 

now making official MBF shirts available with the Club 

logo above the left breast area. Shirts will be in sizes 

ranging from S to XXL at a cost of $25 (PAYMENT WITH 

ORDER).  

 

 
 

 
Shirts will be made to order. We can mix sizes and 

colors so as soon as we get enough to make an order 

of 12, the wait time will be minimal. If you require 

shirts be tween now and the beginning of the 2012 

season please write to: -  

vicdelpine@martinezboccefederation.com  

Colors being offered are Gray, Green & Red.  

 

 

Still time to get your hat s 

before Christmas.  

 

 

 

 

 

Hats $20.  

 

 
 

mailto:vicdelpine@martinezboccefederation.com
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License Plate Frames 

 

 
 

Itõs not too late to get your 

license plate frames  in time for 

Christmas.  
 

Back around 1999 the Club Issued Car License Plate 

Frames for the 25th anniversary of the founding of our 

club. 

The new òMartinez Bocce Federationó license plate 

frames are available at $5 each. 

 

 

 

 

                              

And To Conclude  

 

The Legend of Fanny.  

 Apparently, It's t he Custom . 

 
"Fanny" began on the "plateau de la Croix-Rousse", 

between 1860/1870 in Lyon, France. She was not 

known as a player, but rather a girl who would 

expose her backside to the losers of the match. The 

losers would then be obliged to kiss it in defeat! 

Today it is common for clubs to have a picture or 

sculpture of Fanny thus providing something to kiss 

for anyone who loses without scoring a single point.  

 

 
 

For those of you who havenõt  yet delighted in the 

óGallery of Fannyó just click on the link below and 

you will be taken there. 

While you are there check out the many other 

galleries and òYear Book Galleriesó that we have for 

your pleasure. 

 

 
http://photos.martinezboccefederation.com/Gall eryFilmstrip.aspx?gallery=347461
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Sponsored in part by  

Haginõs Automotive 
 

 

 

 
 

  925-228-5115 
 

http://www.haginsauto.com  
 

 

 

 

Andy, Cathy and all the staff at Haginõs Automotive wish you 

the very best òSeasonal Greetingsó and invite you to bring 

your car into their Alhambra Avenue location for a òFREEó 

complimentary 21 point inspection.  

Simply mention the òMartinez Bocce Federationó. 

 No Coupon required. 
 

 

 

 

http://www.haginsauto.com/index.php
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Club Contact Email 

Address 

 
vicdelpine@martinezboccefederation.com 

                                          

 
                                                                                                          

 

 

                                
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note:- 

Our website ends in (.org)  

Our email is (.com)  

 
 

 

 

 

                                                                                    
 

                             
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOTLINE   # 925-295-2003                  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:vicdelpine@martinezboccefederation.com
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Enjoy Your Bocce  

Have a wonderful Christmas  

Vic Delpine  


